
 
2334 S. 41st Street  •  Wilmington, NC 28403 
(910) 815-3122  •  FAX: (910) 815-3111  
 

June 1, 2021 
 

Lisa Pittman, Assistant Chief 
Julie M. Faenza, Project Analyst 
Certificate of Need Section, NC DHSR, NC DHHS 
809 Ruggles Drive 
Raleigh, NC 27603 
 
RE:  Written Comments Regarding Project J-12074-21, Chatham Propco, LLC and Chatham 

Opco, LLC – The Landings of Chatham Park 
 
 
Dear Ms. Pittman and Ms. Faenza: 
 
I have been notified that The Landings of Chatham Park (“The Landings”) has written in their 
application for a Certificate of Need that Liberty HomeCare & Hospice (“Liberty HomeCare”) 
supports their application. They go so far as to include a support letter signed by a Ms. Debbie 
Dallas on behalf of Liberty HomeCare and Hospice (see attached). Ms. Dallas is a former 
employee who has not worked for Liberty HomeCare since February 17th, 2020.   
 
Liberty HomeCare did not write this letter of support or authorize Ms. Dallas or any other party to 
write such a letter on behalf of Liberty HomeCare.  Liberty HomeCare is troubled by and strongly 
objects to Ms. Dallas’ fraudulent misrepresentation that she is employed by or is authorized to act 
on behalf of Liberty HomeCare in writing this letter and to the use of this letter by The Landings 
as part of its’ application.  Liberty HomeCare does not support the application submitted by The 
Landings or its’ proposed project. In fact, Liberty Healthcare Properties of Chatham County, LLC 
and Liberty Commons Nursing and Rehabilitation Center of Chatham County, LLC (affiliates of 
Liberty HomeCare & Hospice) have proposed its own application to re-locate adult care home 
beds into Chatham County, and, therefore, we would not support an unaffiliated company 
proposing the same.  
 
If I can provide any further details regarding this, please feel free to reach out.  
 
 
Thank you,  
 
 
 
Holly MacDonald 
President 
Liberty HomeCare & Hospice 
2334 S. 41st Street 



  

Wilmington, NC 28403 
HMacDonald@libertyhomecare.com  
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